Minutes of an advisory Committee of Lamphey Community Council held on 21 May 2019.

Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mr Parfitt and Mr Skeels..
.




Mrs S Davies

Govan Davies Estates.




Mrs L Hardie

FESCA.



Mr S Cannon

Coastcare.




Mrs V Tomlinson
FERN



Mrs J Usoro




Mr R Thomas

NRW,




Mr R John

DCWW




Mr T Johns

DCWW.

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis
Clerk/Treasurer.

Apologies.
Apologies for absence were received from Miss R Morris.
Declaration
There was no declaration of interest.

Of Interest 

 
Mr Rod Thomas addressed the meeting and stated that samples are taken at Freshwater East approximately 100 metres to the left of where the path by the toilet block accesses the beach, roughly in line with where the lifesaving buoy is/was and about 1 metre into the water at a depth of approximately 30cm and these are taken 10 to 12 times a year which is a reduction from firstly 20 and then 16 due to austerity cuts and are taken between 10.00 and 16.00 and at various stages of the tide and between 1 May and 30 September. These samples are put into a dark and chilled container to stop any deterioration in the quality due to the UV from the sun and are tested within 24 hours of being taken and for the last 4 years the results have been excellent. He stated that he should be advised if there is a more appropriate sampling point and they are governed by Welsh Government of the dates that samples must be taken. He stated that samples obtained in the afternoon have better results than those taken in the morning and those taken at low tide are better than ones taken at high tide. For comparison and correlation with the single point currently being sampled he agreed as a one-off to take a total of 5 samples and to compare the results. These 5 samples will be taken from the existing sampling point described above, the equivalent point directly out from the waterfall, the waterfall, the equivalent point where the stream enters the sea and the stream.  He also left a sampling pot and Mrs Tomlinson agreed to liaise with one of the kayakers from Freshwater East to obtain a sample from the area at the end of the sewage outfall.  
Mr John stated that Freshwater East Treatment Works complied with consent. Mrs Tomlinson asked if the Trewent Park Caravan Park was on the mains system and Mr John stated that he would check this. Mrs Tomlinson asked if there were any plans to upgrade the Treatment Works and Mr John replied none. A summary of the processes at the Treatment Works are:-
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· The material is passed through 2 areas of 3 zones for biological treatment by bacteria. Air is supplied to the bacteria to help the process of breaking down the waste.

· Note: As the treatment is biological (not chemical) any increase in bleaches put down the drains will negatively impact the bacteria and therefore the efficiency of the treatment.

· The treated material is then sent to the settlement tank after passing through various inverted pyramids to separate treated water at the top and solids at the bottom.

· The treated water at the top is pumped out to the bay. The effluent outfall is believed to go out between 6 to 10 meters from the mean low water mark.

· The solids are put into a tank and taken away by truck as and when required.

· Daily monitoring of Effluent Quality and Bacterial Health is performed on samples taken on site by the local technician. There are currently no plans to upgrade the current treatment works, e.g. by the addition of UV treatment.

· It was unclear if the Caravan Park is also served by the Sewage Works. Rod Thomas NRW believes it is.

· Note: Discharges from the works can take place at any time and is not linked to the tide.

“There are no direct discharges into the stream. In the event of flooding and system overload the material would fill every available space in the building and would not go into the stream. You’d see it coming out of the front of the building before
 Mrs Tomlinson stated that cotton buds could be found by the overflow and Mr John stated that these were a massive problem and Mr Johns stated that wet wipes were also a problem. Mr John also stated that an open day at the Treatment Works would be held shortly. Mr Thomas also referred to problems in the pools in the Summer with blue and green algae.
The 3 representatives from NRW and DCWW were thanked for attending and addressing the Meeting.

Ms Vince stated that she is still the Chair of Lamphey Community Council but Mr Parfitt will chair these meetings for the next 12 months. Any changes in the representing groups should be advised.

Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 15 January 2019 had been circulated to Members.

Resolved. The minutes be signed as a correct record of the 


proceedings. Proposed by Mr Cannon and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.
1. Report from FERN.  Mrs Tomlinson stated that the AGM was held on 3 May 2019 and the Committee remained unchanged from last year. Mr Jones retired from PCNPA in April and he was presented with a gift and the new Area Manager will be taking up his post on 3 June 2019. The Committee has been working with ranger Chris Taylor and there are plans to have regular working parties in 2019. The first working group tackled ivy reduction and safety inspection of trees between the edge 
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of the marsh and boundary of the Freshwater East Holiday Park. There was problem with a septic tank at Sandcastle and steps have been taken to empty it. The Committee is aware of a problem with litter and broken glass following a succession of beach parties mostly held at the weekends and it is hoped that co-ordinated action can soon be taken to put a stop to this matter, The dates for 5 guided tours will be placed in the Village notice board.
2. Report from FESCA.  Mrs Hardie stated that the AGM was held on 11 May 2019. 

13 nominations were received so no election was needed and the election of officers 

will take place at the meeting scheduled for 22 May 2019. There has been much 

discussion at recent meetings about antisocial behaviour on the beach and burrows, 

the provision of a drinking water tap at the toilet block, planning applications and 

advertising in the village newsletter.
3. Report from PCNPA.  Mr Taylor stated that he has been a ranger for the last 8 months and Mr Jones’s replacement would be starting work on 3 June 2019. Preparation of the LNR and Management plans are ongoing. He stated that Dyfed-Powys Police has been doing patrols following antisocial behaviour. Mrs Tomlinson referred to incidents over the last weekend. There is no update on the boardwalk.
4. Update on Freshwater East matters:-
A)  Provision of a water filling point on the outside of the beach toilet block. This is still ongoing.
B) Possible sewage contamination of bathing waters at Freshwater East. This matter has already been covered. 
C) Management of the bay. Ms Vince stated that Lamphey Community Council is hoping to apply for an Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant for this. Mr Skeels asked who will pay the ongoing insurance for this project. Mr Cannon stated that beach /sea users should be educated by the control of access to the beach. Mrs Tomlinson stated that this is one of only a few beaches in Pembrokeshire where access is not controlled. Ms Vince asked problems were less when a slip warden was in place and the reply was yes. New information should be on the notice board and Mr Skeels stated that 90% of the beach users will not look at this. Mrs Davies stated that there was a very good sign on the slipway. Ms Vince stated that there are more swimmers, kayakers and paddle boarders than there used to be. Mr Parfitt stated that he had discussed about the provision of a kayak rack with PCNPA about 2 years ago 
D) Trewent Park Sewage Treatment Works. This matter has already been discussed.
E) Antisocial behaviour.  Ms Vince stated that this matter had been touched upon. Mrs Tomlinson stated that it was intimidating for individuals. Mr Skeels queried the location of the 2 additional bins.
5. Items to report back to Lamphey Community Council:-


A) Antisocial behaviour
6. Next Meeting.
4. The date of the next meeting is 17 September 2019.


The meeting ended at 8.55PM.
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